
Contra Costa County supervisors want to fix its 

problem-plagued emergency warning system. 

But the man who runs it may not be on board. 

The Board of Supervisors on Tuesday agreed with a majority of the 

Civil Grand Jury's findings 
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In August of 2012, TV news crews and the curious gather on a hillside in Point Richmond to photograph the fire in an oil unit at the 

Chevron refinery in Richmond. (D. Ross Cameron/Staff Archives) 
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MARTINEZ- Chronic issues with Contra Costa County's Community Warning System (CWS) have 
sparked fears for years that alerts about wildfires, refinery incidents, earthquakes and other dangers 
will fail to keep residents safe. 

While county leaders addressed some of those problems this week, what they didn't acknowledge is 
that one elected official holds ultimate authority over that system's operations - meaning any 
proposed fixes may fail to make any traction. 

The Board of Supervisors on Tuesday agreed with a majority of the findings in an ominous June report 
by the Contra Costa County Civil Grand Jury, which found that only 30% of residents are enrolled in 
the CWS' current voluntary opt-in system. The county was also criticized for failing to establish alert 
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